

University of Toronto Faculty Association 720 Spadina Avenue, Suite 419 Toronto, Ontario M5S 2T9

Telephone:

(416) 978-3351

Fax: E-mail: (416) 978-7061

E-mail: Website: faculty@utfa.org www.utfa.org

In Response Please Quote IR #236

March 3, 2011

Professor Cheryl Misak Provost and Vice-President Simcoe Hall 27 King's College Circle Toronto, Ontario

Re: Donation Issues

Dear Cheryl,

We have a specific request for information regarding donations. As I understand it the recent and very substantial "Munk donation" and its associated contractual agreement was never discussed or approved by either Academic Board or Business Board or Governing Council. Surely it has resource, as well as academic, implications for the University of Toronto and its faculty.

Ouestions:

- (i) What path of approvals, with what chronology, did the memorandum follow?
- (ii) What University regulations govern the approval of such agreements?
- (iii) Why wasn't it brought to Academic Board or Business Board or Governing Council?

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

George Luste UTFA President

416-978-4676 luste@utfa.org